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4 May 2017


mailto:fyi-request-5779-5388e9bb@requests.fyi.org.nz


Dear Cody

Re: Status Update for Ripapa Island

Thanks for your interest in Ripapa Island.  In your Official Information Act request to the Department of Conservation dated 23 April 2017 you asked for an update on the status of Ripapa Island. The Island is such an incredible place so your query is most welcome.

At present and since the Canterbury earthquakes the Island remains closed to the public.  However, earthquake damage to the Island and its structures was not as bad as first thought.  

In 2013 the Department commissioned two reports from the engineering company URS,  they concluded that Fort Jervois was “…not a potentially earthquake-prone building.”  They did conclude that both the Fort and the Torpedo /Mine Store both had extensive damage due to the age, condition (e.g. corrosion) of these structures and they were vulnerable to earthquake damage. 

At present there are two main issues preventing us from opening the Island to the public. The first issue, and the one we have been working actively on, is the damaged workshop building.  This was severely degraded in a storm event which effectively removed two sides of the building and has made it so unstable that it is a danger to the public.  It is actually amazing that this building is still standing.  Engineers and historians have concluded that this building should be sensitively dismantled and approvals have been obtained from Heritage New Zealand and the City Council to undertake this work.  This will be completed through next month and Ngaiti Wheke representatives will work with Department staff on this project.

The second issue, which has only recently arisen, is the wharf.  Our inspections have revealed significant weakness (large cracks) in the bearers under the main deck of the wharf.  Our engineer has concluded that public access on such a damaged structure should cease and the crane needs to be removed to take pressure off the structure.  Since this advice has only recently been received we have not yet formulated a plan or approach to address this – the cost of repair is likely to be extensive.

In the future we are hoping that Ripapa Island becomes one of the Minister of Conservation’s top 50 ‘landmark’ sites.  The Minister wants these top sites identified and worked on so they become the best locations nationally to portray New Zealand’s history.  Of course, at a local level we believe Ripapa Island, Otumahua/Quail Island and Godley Head should qualify for this status.

Thanks again for your query and please do not hesitate to get hold of me if you have any further questions or are willing to help (athompson@doc.govt.nz).
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Yours sincerely
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Andy Thompson
Operations Manager Mahaanui

Department of Conservation Te Papa Atawhai
Mahaanui District Office
PO Box 11089, Sockburn 8443, Christchurch 
www.doc.govt.nz
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